Wellspring West Sussex

Committee Meeting

Wednesday 25 October 2017
Present: Lizzie, Adam, Bernie, Debbie, Chris.
Apologies: Lorna
Minutes of last meeting - Agreed
Matters Arising
Funding from Arun Wellbeing was checked out but a lot of work for the application and only a small amount of money available.

Sussex Police not yet checked out

Solar Farm application for the Craft Club made and refused

Hate Crime Unit no longer exists.

Rotary Club of Bognor Hotham were contacted and a £500 cheque received

Contact with VAAC not followed up.

Midhurst and Petworth Lions – this should be Midhurst and Petworth Rotary Club

Financial and Funding Reports
Bank account balance at 24 October 2017 - £2164.95

Lizzie - £126.95 and Reserves - £2038
No funding applications have been made. DN did receive a phone call from Worthing Community Chest inviting an application, the work must take place in the Worthing area. Discussed with Adam the possibility of funding for music sessions in conjunction with the Ashdown Centre and maybe a performance at the Blue Starfish club night. DN and AG will follow this up.
Funding needed for Lizzie's Craft Club, music and poetry. 

Also discussed the Woodland Wonders Forest School which offers farming activities and outdoor play to youngsters and has been holding sessions at Lizzie's smallholding in Sidlesham. There have been a couple of days offered to disabled youngsters and their families which have been very successful. More days are planned and include Wheelie Wonders for children with physical disabilities and Curious Minds for children with learning disabilities. DN will look at funding options to be able to offer free places to children with special needs.

Funding sources to look at include -

Worthing Community Chest – up to £1500 available, must be in Worthing area

Yapp Charitable Trust – will only fund core activities and not new projects so may be useful for the newsletter

Friarsgate Trust (Thomas Eggar) – local trust in Chichester, up to £2000

Shanly Foundation – up to £3000 available for outdoor activity centres, woodland and environmental conservation organisations

CLA Charitable Trust – set up to encourage landowners to provide accessible opportunities for education in the countryside for disadvantaged children and young people.

Newsletters - suggestions for 2018
Lizzie suggested

Issue 1 Travel and Tourism – contacts to include Southern Mobility who may be willing to place an advert, QEF Mobility Services, Radar Keys, Changing Places toilets, train travel, Accomable, disabled bus pass, funding for holidays/travel

Issue 2 Transition

Issue 2 – Mental Health
Newsletter should be ready for the printer next week. Lizzie was very pleased with the articles that she had received for this edition.

20th Anniversary Event
It was decided to leave planning for this event until next year when maybe it could be combined with a Forest School event in the summer

AOB
No other business

Next meeting provisionally 4 April 2018
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